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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF GAMING
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, February 2, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
March 10, 2006
      MEMBERS PRESENT   
      John Mancus, Chairman, Public Member

      Roland Neeman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member
      Ronald Mosher, Public Member
      Thomas Trader, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General
Philip Bangle, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director
Jean Betley, Investigator, Division of Professional Regulation
Sherry Clark, Administrative Specialist II
MEMBERS ABSENT 
Frank Long, Vice Chairman, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT 
Herb Dulin
Jim Greene

June Bilbrough

Eileen Simpson
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Mancus called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the January 5, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Mosher made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Neeman.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Out of order
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Original Bingo Application
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Caesar Rodney Softball Boosters.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review Request to Amend Entry Fee
The Board of Gaming reviewed the request to amend the entry fee submitted by South Bowers Volunteer Fire Company.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the request.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the request to amend the entry fee submitted by Mill Creek Fire Company.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the request.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Application for Tournament(s)
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Application for Tournament submitted by St. Helena’s Athletic Association.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  Mr. Mosher voted “no”.  All other Board members voted “yes”.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Application for Tournament submitted by Walter L. Fox Post #2.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  Mr. Mancus voted “no”.  All other Board members voted “yes”.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Application for Tournament submitted by Nanticoke Chapter of Ducks Unlimited.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Application for Tournament submitted by Bowers Fire Company, Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Application for Tournament submitted by Hartly Volunteer Fire Company, Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Tournament(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Colonial Chapter – Paralyzed Veterans of America.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Clayton Fire Company.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Citizen’s Hose Company, Inc.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded Mr. Neeman to approve the application and indicated that the organization should be consistent when submitted the required paperwork.  Mr. Mosher voted “no”.  All other Board members voted “yes”.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Fundraising Committee.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to propose to deny the application based on the following:
1. The Board indicated that the organization submitted an illegible application.  Therefore the Board needs clarification on the number of re-buys allowed and the number of chips a player will receive for the re-buy fee.

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review Request to Amend Tournament Date
The Board of Gaming reviewed the request to amend the tournament date submitted by William McBride Foundation.  Mr. Trader made motion seconded by Mosher to approve the request.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)

A brief discussion was held amongst the Board members where they suggested that a public workshop be held to revise the Texas Hold’em statute for the Legislative session which ends on June 30, 2006.  Kay Warren recommends that the Board go back to the sponsors who drafted the previous bill.

Philip Bangle, DAG informed the Board that all agendas must be posted to the Online Calendar 7 days prior to the public meeting.  And approved meeting minutes must be posted to the Online Calendar within 5 working days of final approval by the board.
NEW BUSINESS

Executive Session

Review of Individual License Applications
Mr. Mancus announced at 1:55 p.m. that the Board will enter into Executive Session to discuss and review the Individual License Applications.  The Board of Gaming reviewed the Individual License Applications submitted by the following:

Kenneth R. Steele

Patrick F. Hartnett

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application submitted by Kenneth R. Steele.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application submitted by Patrick F. Hartnett.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to remove the motion.  Mr. Mosher made a second motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to deny the application.  Two board members voted “no” and two voted “yes”.  Therefore no action was taken.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to revisit the application at the next meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Executive session adjourned at 2:02 p.m.
Re-order
Unfinished Business

Proposal to Deny

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Original Application for Bingo submitted by Milford High School Band Boosters.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to deny the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Insurance Women of Southern Delaware.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to deny the application based on the documents that were submitted.  The motion was unanimously carried.

New Business
Election of Officers

The Board of Gaming decided to table the Election of Officers until the next meeting.
Review of Bingo Applications 

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


Our Lady of Fatima




Milford Elks Lodge #2401



Ladies Auxiliary of the Georgetown Fire Company, Inc.


Milton Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary


The House Rabbit Society of South Eastern PA & DE


Bridgeville Volunteer Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Seaford Lions Club.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to deny the application because the event has already passed.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Felton Little League.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  For the record Mr. Mancus indicated that he knew the person who submitted the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Supplemental Applications

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Applications submitted by the following:


Claymont Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary


Delaware Veterans Inc. Post #2


Harrington Senior Center


Rainbow Chorale of Delaware


St. Joseph Church (February 12, 2006 event only)

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Mill Creek Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application with the exception of the January 20, 2006 event because the Board can not approve an event that has already passed.  One member voted “no”.  All other Board members voted “yes”.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Frederica Fire Company.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application with the exception of January 6, 13, 20 and 27, 2006 events because the Board can not approve an event that has already passed plus deny the events for February 3, 10, 17 and 24, 2006.  One member voted “no”.  All other Board members voted “yes”.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Seaford Elks Lodge #2458.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application with the exception of February 1, 2006 event because the Board can not approve an event that has already passed plus deny the events for February 8, 15 and 22, 2006.  One member abstained.  All other Board members voted “yes”.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Delaware Veterans Women Association.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to table the application because the member in charge signed and notarized the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Little Creek Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application contingent upon receipt a revised list of baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00).  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Walter L. Fox Post #2 and Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application with the exception of January 6, 13, 20 and 27, 2006 events because the Board can not approve an event that has already passed plus deny the events for February 3, 10, 17 and 24, 2006.  For the record Mr. Mosher indicated that he was a member of this organization.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Supplemental Application submitted by Laurel Lioness Club.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application contingent upon receipt a revised list of baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00).  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Charitable Gambling Applications

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Sussex County Senior Services – CHEER.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization listed “Texas Hold’em” on the application.  The Board requested that the organization submit clarification of the game and wagering limit.

2. The organization listed “poker” on the application.  The Board requested that the organization revise the wagering limit to $1.00.

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by YWCA Delaware, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application contingent upon receipt of notice to revise the wagering limits for the games listed on the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.


The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Survivors of Abuse in Recovery, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization listed “roulette” and “craps” on the application which is not permissible.  Charitable Gambling as defined by the Board’s regulation states that “any game or scheme operated by an organization which has been existence for two (2) years or longer in which chance is the dominant factor in determining the allocation of a prize, excluding slot machines, roulette, craps and baccarat games”.
2. The organization also listed that the chips have no value and would be turned in for raffle tickets.  Therefore the organization submitted a Raffle Application but did not submit a list of the prizes and the retail value for each prize to be awarded.

The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Charitable Gambling Applications

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by the following:


Holy Rosay Church


St. Catherine of Siena





Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by Nur Shrine (A.A.O.N.M.S).  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:
1. The organization indicated that the event would start at 12:00 p.m.  Therefore the organization must revise the start time.  Charitable games shall not commence prior to 1:30 p.m.
2. The organization indicated in an attached letter that they plan on having “rip-off tickets”.  Rip-off tickets are a form of Instant Bingo which requires an Instant Bingo license.  Therefore the organization must submit an Instant Bingo Application or submit in writing that they wish to delete the “rip-off tickets”.
The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by Minquadale Fire Company.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization listed “rip-off tickets” on the application.  Rip-off tickets are a form of Instant Bingo which requires an Instant Bingo license.  Therefore the organization must submit an Instant Bingo Application or submit in writing that they wish to delete the “rip-off tickets”.
The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by Sussex Memorial V.F.W. Post #2014.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization listed “Nevada Cards” on the application.  Nevada Cards are a form of Instant Bingo which requires an Instant Bingo license.  Therefore the organization must submit an Instant Bingo Application or submit in writing that they wish to delete the “Nevada Cards”.
The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Raffle Applications
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Raffle Application submitted by Harrington Lions Club.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader that the monies will be refunded because the organization does not require a raffled license based on the information that was submitted.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Raffle Application submitted by Survivors of Abuse in Recovery, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization did not include the prizes and the retail value for each prize.  Therefore they must submit a list of the prizes and the retail value for each prize to be awarded.

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Raffle Application submitted by Delaware Greenways, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Raffle Applications
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by the following:

1. Independence Parents Association (I.P.A)

2. Milford Lions Club

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by St. Catherine of Siena.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization did not indicate the date the prizes would be awarded.  Therefore they must submit the date the prizes will be awarded.

2. The organization listed “Nevada Pull Tabs” on the application.  Nevada Pull Tabs are a form of Instant Bingo which requires an Instant Bingo license.  Therefore the organization must submit an Instant Bingo Application or submit in writing that they wish to delete the “Nevada Pull Tabs”.
The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Original Bingo Applications

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Central Bay Cruisers.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Delaware City Community Park District.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization did not submit a copy of a letter of tax exemption from the Internal Revenue Service under Section 170 or Section 501 (a) or 501 (c) (3) indicating that the organization is a charitable organization as defined by the IRS.  Therefore the organization must provide a copy of the required documents to the Board.
The motion was unanimously carried.

Scheduling of an Appeal Hearing
Mr. Mancus informed the Board that an Appeal Hearing must be scheduled.  The Board scheduled the hearing for March 2, 2006 at 12:00 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 2, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Mosher made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 3:37 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Clark
Administrative Specialist II






